

Your ref:

Our ref:

D22/0869654

Enquiries

Mr Michael Kovalevs Principal South Ballajura Primary School 2-34 Wyperfeld Gardens BALLAJURA WA 6066

Dear Michael

I refer to the one year follow up review for the Leadership and Teaching quality domains identified during South Ballajura Primary School's Public Review in Term 1, 2021.

I am advised that Ms Jennifer Graffin, Director, Public School Review and, Ms Lynnette Bates, Principal, Campbell Primary School, met with you, your leadership team, and members of staff, to consider the extent to which the school has made sufficient and sustainable progress against the report's recommendations for these domains.

The advice received confirms that the school has demonstrated sufficient and sustainable progress towards meeting the Standard in relation to all recommendations for the 2 domains.

I note the positive actions around the development of strategic planning, implementation of the evidence based teaching strategies and application of the pedagogical framework developed to provide a consistency of teaching practice and process.

South Ballajura Primary School is to be congratulated for its professional commitment by first, noting the area for improvement and second, implementing strategies that have resulted in the improvements desired.

You are encouraged to discuss the outcome of the follow up review with Ms Joanne Harris, Director of Education, North Metropolitan Education Region to secure her ongoing support and guidance.

The next Public School Review of South Ballajura Primary School, inclusive of all domains, is scheduled for Term 4, 2024.

I wish you and the staff continued success in your endeavours to provide high quality education at South Ballajura Primary School.

Yours sincerely

Melesha Sands

Deputy Director General, Schools

n 5 DEC 2022

cc Ms Raechelle Lee, Executive Director, Strategy and Policy
Ms Joanne Harris, Director of Education, North Metropolitan Education Region
Ms Kate Wilson, Assistant Director of Education, North Metropolitan Education Region
Mr Lou Zeid, Assistant Director of Education, North Metropolitan Education Region
Chair, School Council, South Ballajura Primary School